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ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE 27TH ANNUAL MEETING 

The 27th Annual Meeting of the Society for American Archaeology will be held 
on the campus of the University of Arizona, Tucson, May 3, 4, 5, 1962. William W. 
Wasley is Chairman of the Program Committee, and Raymond H. Thompson, Chair­
man of the Local Arrangements Committee. The program will consist of five sym­
posia, topical and areal sessions of contributed papers, and field trips. Topics of the 
symposia are Hohokam archaeology in 1962 (plenary session), tree-ring dating 
throughout the world (sponsored by the Tree-Ring Society), history of metallurgy in 
Nuclear America, archaeological progress in the Intermediate Area, and problems 
of administration of emergency archaeology programs. 

The deadline for all papers is February 1, 1962. The following information must 
be supplied the Chairman of the Program Committee by that date: title, abstract 
of not more than 100 words, type of slides or other illustrative material, full details 
on projection equipment necessary, map and artifact display requirements, and any 
other special needs. Maximum time for contributed papers is 20 minutes. The 
abstracts will be reproduced and distributed with the program. Address all com­
munications concerning the program to William W. Wasley, Arizona State Museum, 
University of Arizona, Tucson, Arizona. Note that no papers will be accepted for the 
program of the 27th Annual Meeting after February 1, 1962. 

The Pioneer Hotel will serve as headquarters for the meeting. Reservations for 
rooms must be made directly with hotels and motels in Tucson. Further details on 
housing will be supplied by mail at a later date. The 28th Annual Meeting will be 
held at the University of Colorado, Boulder, Colorado, May, 1963. 

An International Conference on Palynology will be held at the University of 
Arizona, April 23-27, 1962. The formal program will include a session on pollen 
problems in prehistory and archaeology. After the Conference there will be a field 
trip to visit southwestern archaeological sites and Pleistocene pluvial lakes studied 
by pollen stratigraphy. The purpose of the trip is to demonstrate the application of 
pollen stratigraphy in the study of alluvial sediments containing cultural remains 
and to indicate the late Pleistocene record of climatic and environmental change 
revealed through pollen analysis. The itinerary includes the following points of 
interest: the Double Adobe site, the Sulphur Spring Valley, the Willcox Playa, and 
Little Ortega Lake in Arizona; and Rich Lake, Arch Lake, the San Jon site, and the 
San Agustin Plains in west Texas and New Mexico. The trip will leave Tucson the 
morning of April 28 and'return the evening of May 2. Interested members and 
friends of the Society for American Archaeology are invited to join the field trip. 
For further information contact Paul S. Martin (Geochronolgy Laboratories, Univer­
sity of Arizona, Tucson, Arizona) or Fred Wendorf (Museum of New Mexico, Santa 
Fe, New Mexico) before February 1, 1962. 

FIG. 18 [AYRES]. Rubbing of a carved stone fragment 
stored in the Castillo. Compare Bennett, Fig. 12. The 
stone is about 16 inches wide. 
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